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President – Sylvia Malthouse

Vice-President – Suzanne Yost

Secretary – Geri Sumner

Treasurer – Mike Ireland

Past President – Les Ellis
Committee Chairs

Catering – Tricia Barnes

Heritage - Janet Christianson Watt

Membership – Ellen Ellis

Newsletter/Email – Les Ellis

Programs – Jacque Thompson

Sunshine – Cheryl Sosnowski

Website – Mike Ireland

Well Being – Carol Baird
Our lunch in March was well attended as Mike Yip made a visual presentation of his latest book about a year in the life of eagles.  Several of our members also attended 2 presentations put on by the Parksville-Qualicum RTA with BCRTA President Arnie Lambert at one and B.C. Seniors’ Advocate Isobel Mackenzie addressing the other.
After our annual AGM held on June 4, 2024, we would like to welcome 2 new members to the NLRTA Executive Council.  Suzanne Yost is going to fill the long-vacant position of Vice-President and Janet Christianson Watt is the new chairperson for the Heritage Committee. 
At this time, on behalf of all NLRTA members, we would like to thank Carol Baird and Nelson Allen for their decades of service working for the Association and for their commitment to the Heritage Committee and the Skipsey Heritage Collection.  Janet, herself, has been a tireless worker for years entering the data about the Collection we can find online.  Our collection was visited this year by the provincial heritage committee with the idea of following our model.  
Les Skipsey, one of the founders of the Collection and for whom it is named, celebrated his 100th birthday. Les was also the first president of the NLRTA and an early provincial president as well.
Cavallotti Hall has been sold and could not guarantee that we would be able to hold our luncheons there throughout next year.  After a lengthy search our meals next year, including To Hell With the Bell, will take place at the Nanaimo Curling Club.  In trying to keep our costs reasonable, we have also changed caterers.  We will be using Livewire Catering, based out of the curling club.

On May 23 Sylvia Malthouse and Les Ellis travelled to Duncan to represent the NLRTA at the annual South Island Zone Meeting.  Also present were members from Cowichan Valley, Gulf Islands and Lower Vancouver Island (which combines Victoria, Saanich, Sydney, Esquimalt and Sooke) and 2 members of the BCRTA Executive.
Each association reported on what they had done during the past year and what problems they had faced.  The 2 recurring themes were the rising costs of any activity and how to attract new members.  It was hoped that these younger recruits would soon join their association’s executive, bringing fresh ideas to keep the association vibrant and moving forward into the future. 
Then the BCRTA representatives presented what several of the provincial committees consider “hot button issues” for group discussion and to generate further ideas on the topics.
Communications

This committee is encouraging the BCRTA to hire an additional staff person to update and monitor their website.  They are exploring different approaches to reach a broader segment of the membership (eg. videos as opposed to reading materials). The committee is attempting to enhance diversity and to broaden the scope of the contents of Postscript and the on-line Connections email. Tim Anderson, who set up the website has been finding more and more of his time taken up with Postscript and Connections.
Advocacy

This committee is working to extend access to the Federal Dental Plan for retirees who are less fortunate and may be living with very small pensions.  They are also trying to get the government to expand the Pharmacare coverage to include more than just that involving diabetes and birth control pharmaceuticals and equipment.

Membership

How do we keep the association alive?  We need to attract new members to the locals and for them to get involved with the leadership.  The committee is continuing to explore and offer varied travel opportunities and is looking to add new Advantage Program partners to fit the evolving needs of the membership.
Excellence in Education

This committee works at organizing and selecting the Golden Star Awards winners each year.  In doing so they are looking to increase the amount of advertising of the awards in BCTF publications to get more schools to participate.  They are promoting activities to encourage BCRTA members to become involved in the upcoming provincial election this October.  They are hoping to repeat past elections involvement with an all candidates questionnaire booklet with pertinent issues for seniors.
Health and Pensions

The Health Care Benefits Programs are being constantly monitored and reviewed for improvements whether with the present carrier or elsewhere.  Also the travel and home insurance plans are routinely being compared with others provincially and nationally. 
Our pension plan investments returned about 3.5% in 2022.  This was below the 5.75% needed to sustain the plan at present levels but the 5 year return (which is what is used for plan calculations) was still over 6%.  Our present pension payments are guaranteed and our Cost of Living fund is in good shape.  Numbers for 2023 have not been calculated at this time.
Each September our provincial and local membership dues are deducted from our pension cheque.  At the 2022 provincial AGM delegates voted to increase provincial dues annually in conjunction with the Cost of Living rate.  This is the same rate as we get for our Cost of Living increase each January.  At this point it has not been announced what the actual provincial cost will be.  $12 will be deducted for your NLRTA membership.

We wish you a healthy and happy summer and hope to see you at our events throughout the coming year.
